LICENSING AND SAFETY REGULATORY PANEL
22nd January, 2009

Meeting commenced:
10.05 a.m.
"
ended:
12.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Wilson - in the Chair

Councillors Davies, Dawson, Deas, Dobbs, Lea, Lightup, Macdonald, Miller and Taylor
65.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Ferrer, Robin Garrido, Mashiter and Ryan.
66.
COUNCILLOR MAUREEN LEA

The Chairman referred to the recent sad death of Councillor Maureen Lea, and expressed his and the Panels condolences to her husband, Councillor Bernard Lea.
67.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Panel held on 15th December, 2008, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

68.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business, detailed in Minutes 68 and 69 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of Schedule 12A to the Act, and would not in balance, be in the public interest to disclose, because disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act 1998, and would not provide the public with any useful information.

69.
SUSPENSION OF PRIVATE HIRE DRIVER LICENCE

(Previous Minute 53 - 27th November, 2008)


The Deputy Director submitted a report which provided the background to a matter which had resulted in suspending the holder of private hire driver licence number 989.  


Also present was a representative of the Greater Manchester Probation Service who presented information, and reasons, to the Panel as to why in their opinion, and those of other statutory agencies, the licence should not be reinstated.  


RESOLVED:
THAT private hire driver licence number 989, together with the associated private hire vehicle licence, be revoked with immediate effect.

70.
APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE HIRE DRIVERS’ LICENCES

RESOLVED:
THAT the undermentioned applications for private hire driver licences be dealt with as follows:-

	APPLICANT
	DECISION



	PHD No. 1468 
	Approved

	PHD No. 516
	Refused 

	PHD No. 248
	Refused 

	PHD No. 1009
	Deferred pending the attendance of the applicant

	PHD No. 1094
	Deferred pending the attendance of the applicant

	PHD No. 1073
	Approved

	PHD No. 803
	Refused



The consideration of PHD licence number 516 was taken in the absence of the applicant, in view that this was the second time that the application had been submitted to the Panel, and on both occasions they had failed to attend, or provide a reason for this.

71.
APPLICATION FOR A CHARITABLE COLLECTION PERMIT

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report containing an application made by John Richard Harris on behalf of the Cobra Group plc to undertake house-to-house collections, on behalf of various charities, throughout the City between Monday, 2nd February, and Sunday, 1st March, 2009.

RESOLVED:
THAT the application of John Richard Harris, on behalf of the Cobra Group plc, as detailed above, be approved.

72.
APPLICATION FOR PRIVATE HIRE OPERATOR’S LICENCE

The Deputy Director Environment submitted a report detailing the following application for a private hire operator’s licence:-


Nigel David Thornton Mullis and Kevin Nicholson, to operate a private hire company from Technology House, Lissadel Street, Salford, to be known as Nicholson and Mullis.


RESOLVED:
THAT the application as detailed above be approved.

73.
GREATER MANCHESTER POLICE LICENSING OFFICER - UPDATE

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be deferred until the next meeting of the Panel.

74.
DRAFT LICENSING POLICY

Phil Morton, Principal Officer, Licensing and Environmental Crime, provided an update in relation to the ongoing consultation on the City Council’s recently published draft Licensing Policy for hackney carriage and private hire vehicles and drivers.


The Chairman, and Members, expressed concern that this Panel had not been involved in the consultation process on the draft policy at an earlier stage.   In addition, particular reference was made to the following issues which it was felt the finalised policy should include:-

· standardised colour/livery for all private hire vehicles
· maximum age of both hackney carriage and private hire vehicles, in addition to meeting agreed emissions standards

  It was also suggested that there was a need to ascertain whether the findings of the Hackney Carriage Licences demand survey, conducted in 2005, and which recommended increasing the total number of vehicles operating in the City from 78 to 79, was still valid.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Environment, be requested to defer final approval of the draft Licensing Policy as now submitted, so as to allow this Panel to give it further consideration, and have an input, and make recommendations as necessary.
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